Minutes of Faculty Senate Meeting
March 18th, 2005

Members present:

· Stella Gomezdelcampo

· John Thomas

· Don Lanza

· Pat Crotty

· Pat Bailey

· Jim Condon

· Jim Knox

· Maria Barriga

· Valeria Roberson

· Sarah Thomason

· Joel Brooks

· Robert Benson

· Brad Fox

· Sam Ruple 
· Robert Alfonso

· Pat Wurth

· Bill Schramm

1. Robert Alfonso reported that he had been representing the faculty at the TBR Board meeting.  He summed meeting up as follows; “we are all doing a good job, there is no money, good luck”.

2. Bill Schramm asked that the minutes of the Feb. meeting be amended to state that he will ask Loretta Friend to speak to the senate regarding building access at a future meeting, rather than at the next meeting.  Sarah Thomason moved to accept the minutes as amended.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. Bill Schramm gave an update on the Benroth Award.  He said there are a low number of ballots being returned.  He will send a reminder to the faculty regarding turning in their ballots.
4. Stella Gomezdelcampo suggested that once a person has received the Benroth award, they should not be allowed to be nominated to give others a better chance of receiving it.  A discussion of this issue followed. Bill Schramm suggested we take this issue to the entire faculty. Sarah Thomason made a motion that one senator from each division poll the faculty of their respective division.  The motion was passed unanimously. Division representatives are as follows: 
· Stella Gomezdelcampo, Social & Behavorial Sciences

· Pat Crotty, Health Science & Nursing

· Jim Condon, Math Science

· Joel Brooks, Humanities

· Brad Fox, Business & Technologies

5. There was a discussion of Senate Bill 1117, which addresses academic freedom for students.  Sarah Thomason made a motion that a subcommittee be formed to draft a letter in response to the bill. The motion passed unanimously.  Joel Brooks volunteered to chair the subcommittee.

6. Karen Bruner gave a presentation on RSCC Strategic Planning.

7. Don Lanza reported that the evaluation committee had one meeting.

8. There was a reminder that TAF requests need to be submitted before the Technology Committee meeting which will be March 22nd.

9. There was a discussion of senate elections for the coming year.  Sarah Thomasson made a motion that a subcommittee be formed to solicit nominations.  The motion passed unanimously.  Robert Benson and Stella Gomezdelcampo, and Robert Alfonso will serve on the committee.

Respectfully submitted:

Pat Wurth, Secretary

